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Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Inc.

Author and historian Ian Burnet,who is a member of Northbridge Rotary, was our Guest Speaker 
for a Zoom meeting in October 2021 on the subject of Joseph Banks’ voyage on  the Endeavour 
who, with Daniel Solander, became the first trained naturalists to describe the unique flora and 
fauna of continent Australia that had evolved during its 30 million years of isolation.

Tonight Ian will speak to us in person, unrestricted by technology, on another of his fascinating 
books on an earlier period fully titled as “The Tasman Map -The Biography of a Map - Abel 
Tasman, the Dutch East India Company and the first Dutch discoveries of Australia’”

Every visitor who passes through the vestibule of the Mitchell  Library stops to admire the 
magnificent marble mosaic of the Tasman Map  which fills the entire vestibule floor.

Over a period of only forty years from 1606 to 1644 and based on  sixteen separate discoveries 
the first map of Australia took shape. The Tasman Map shows a recognizable outline of the 
north, west and south  coasts of Australia that was not to change for another 125 years until  the 
British explorer James Cook charted the east coast in 1770.

In 1925 and 1933 the Mitchell Library in Sydney acquired both the Tasman Huydecoper Journal 
and the Tasman  Bonaparte Map. The story of how the library managed to acquire these  
treasures of Dutch exploration and cartography will bring new  recognition to these icons of both 
Dutch and Australian history.

Ian Burnet grew up in South Gippsland, Victoria, Australia and graduated with a degree in 
Geology and Geophysics from the University of Melbourne.
He has spent thirty years, living, working and travelling in Indonesia and is fascinated by the 
diverse history and culture of the archipelago. This is reflected in his books “Spice Islands”, 
followed by “East Indies”, then “Archipelago - A Journey Across Indonesia”, then “Where 
Australia Collides with Asia”, then “The Tasman Map” and his latest book “Joseph Conrad’s 
Eastern Voyages”.

TONIGHTS MEETING
Rtn IAN BURNET

Bulletin;          Volume; No  1

                         Issue;    No 12

Meeting;       10 January 2023

Scan the QR Code 
to accesss our Club 

Website

ATTENDANCE and APOLOGIES
You must complete the RSVP sender email response with your attendance/apology/guests 
for catering purposed and arrangements with the Golf Club. If you fail to apologise you will 
be charged with the cost of the meal. If you or any of your guests have any special dietary 
requirements please indicate on the RSVP response. 
Also advise Avis on avis@amcomms.com.au



Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Bulletin

FROM OUR PRESIDENT
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The last ‘normal’ meeting of our club was on the 22nd of 
November 2022 and a lot has happened since then.

There was a good roll-up for our Annual General Meeting 
on the 6th of December and the outcome of same has been 
reported in the Minutes of Meeting as subsequently distributed 
by our secretary, Arthur Marshall, and also mentioned later in 
this Bulletin. Office Bearers and Directors for 2023 -2024 were 
elected. 

Arthur Marshall has decided to take a break after many years of serving on the 
Boards of our Club and the former Roseville Chase Club and I was happy to see 
some new faces on the Board for 2023 -2024. Andre Hariman, as President, Ross 
Symons, as Secretary, Diana Wilkinson, and our newest member, Phil Dunbar. 
Peter Kindred also re-appears after a short break. Peter Lewis was elected, 
subject to his personal situation at that time, as President for 2024 – 2025.

It is my strong belief that there should be regular changes of faces, attitudes and 
thoughts on the Board of any organisation to maintain its vitality and relevance.
There are still a small number of members who are not members of any of our 
Committees or Activities and I encourage them to do so. Our club will only attain 
real strength and vitality when everyone becomes involved in some way.

Please phone me on 0414 565 557 if  you would like to take part in a group, even 
in a minor role.

Our Club Christmas Cocktail Party was held on the 13th of December and was 
a great success with much chatter, reminiscing and laughter, highlighted by the 
incredible entertainment by Noel Cislowski [although I was concerned that both 
he and the table, and whatever he was drinking, would collapse on the floor at 
any stage]. No doubt several members, and former members, helped to make the 
evening such a delight but I particularly mention Neil Howie and his liaison with 
the golf club.

And then there was the Tree of Joy project as reported on by Peter Timmermann 
elsewhere in this Bulletin. I admit that I did not know much about this incredible 
activity until last year, although a tree had been displayed in the Roseville Golf 
Club for many years. I thank and congratulate all of the members of our club who 
participated in some way in December but in particular Peter Timmermann who 
had responsibility for overall supervision.
 ............(Continued on page 4) 



Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Bulletin

LAST MEETING ATTENDANCE - 6 DECEMBER 2022

Club Membership 	40 Guest Speakers 0

Members Present 24	 Make-ups 	 0

Apologies 	16 Guests 0

No Apologies   0 Partners 	 0

Attendance Percentage 60.0% Visiting Rotarians 	 0

BIRTHDAYS - JANUARY 2023

	 17	 Peter LEFMANN
	 18	 George WIGHTMAN

BUNNINGS  BBQ’s

7th January 2023
Our 100th BBQ at Bunnings

Catch up on all the gossip at a Bunnings BBQ - 
Join the other members on a roster when required.

Meeting Speaker/Event Introduction/Host Vote of Thanks

10 Jan Ian Burnet
“The Tasman Map”

Peter Lewis David Williams

24 Jan Brian TOWNSEND 
Vocational Talk

Peggy Yu Avis Manoukian

14 Feb Tree of Joy 
Thanks Dinner

Peter Timmermann Di Wilkinson

28 Feb TBC Wayne Kearns Greg Muldoon

MEETING ROSTER
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NEXT MEETING - 24 JANUARY 2023

Brian Townsend will present a Vocational talk.

BLACKTOWN CAREVAN

Richard Green has advised as follows;
Members of the former Roseville Chase club will remember that the club was 
involved in establishing the Blacktown Carevan.

You will be pleased to know that it is thriving .and on Christmas Day they served 
Christmas dinner to 300 people. They have a very strong committee and are still 
involved  with the local schools  which produce the meals. The local council is still 
a strong supporter of the organisation. It is good to know it is thriving.

The original Albury Carevan organisation is still active despite the fact  they have 
had floods in the area recently.

And also a special thanks to Peter Lewis who somehow managed to fill all 
the time slots for attendance at various aspects of the organizing, especially 
attendance at Chatswood Chase.

What does 2023 have in store for our club? Or rather what does our Club have in 
store for 2023?

And Yes I enjoyed the Christmas party too.
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TREE OF JOY 2022

The tradition continues. A team consisting 
of members from the Rotary Club of 
Chatswood Roseville as well as Crows 
Nest met on several occasion to organise 
the final Rotary community project of the 
year. The Tree of Joy has a history of over 
30 years.

Thirteen committed supporters placed 
Rotary trees in their premises to collect 
gifts for various charities. All benefactors, 
which includes Chatswood Chase, several 
local schools, Roseville Golf Club, medical 
practices, and community establishments 
reconfirmed their availability to be part of 
this year’s Christmas charity program. One 

new supporter being Coles Local Chatswood at 
Westfield allowed us to place a tree and gift receptacle cage at their store. 

The official opening of the Christmas campaign took place at the Chatswood 
Chase at 11am on 10 December. The traditional carol singing was conducted by 
Noel Cislowski and was attended by the State Member for Willoughby Tim James 
MP, the Mayor of Willoughby City Tanya Taylor, some long time supporters of this 
community initiative, including some Rotary members. The tree at Chatswood 
Chase was continually attended by Rotarians, who generously gave 130 man 
hours of their time from 10 to 22 December.

As in previous years, Sheads Real Estate made an office available to us where 
we received and sorted all gifts from the various trees. From there donations were 
picked up by/or distributed to the beneficiaries. Rotarians delivered gifts to several 
nursing homes in the Chatswood and Lane Cove area. The beneficiaries included 
the Children’s Ward Treasure Chest at the Royal North Shore Hospital, Phoenix 
House, Catholic Care, Streetwork, Youth off the Streets, to name a few.

The result was most rewarding, we received an estimated 3900 gifts, as well as 
gift cards to the value of nearly $8,000 and cash donation valued $ 3,700. 

It was a satisfying result which was made possible by the support of the 
benefactors, the public and the commitment of the members who formed 
The Team consisting of Peter Lewis, Sue Raveane, Peggy Yu, Michael 
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MacQuillan, Bruce Carfrae, Tony Basten and John Hartley.

It was an example of good teamwork. 
A thank you to all who participated and helped in making this year’s Tree of Joy a 
success.

A special thank you dinner is scheduled to be held on 14 February 2023

Peter Timmermann
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LAST MEETING - AGM 6 DECEMBER 2022
SOME OUTCOME OF THE 3rd AGM 

Below are some of the results and outcome of the matters considered and 
determined at the Club’s 3rd Annual General Meeting held on 6th December 2022.

1.	 Officers and Directors for 2023/2024
Andre HARIMAN – President-Elect 2023/2024; becomes President 2023/2024 on  	
				    1st July 2023.
Peter LEWIS 	 President-Nominee 2023/2024, becomes President-Elect for 		
			   2024/2025 on 1st  July 2023, and President 2024/2025 on 1st  		
			   July 2024.
Ross SYMONS	 Secretary for 2023/2024
John HARTLEY	 Treasurer for 2023/2024
Tony BASTEN	 A Vice-President for 2023/2024
Norm GIBSON	 Immediate Past President for 2023/2024

Directors Elect - Directors for 2023/2024  (in Alphabetical Order)
•	 Phil DUNBAR
•	 Richard GREEN
•	 Neil HOWIE
•	 Peter LEWIS
•	 Michael MacQUILLAN
•	 Peter TIMMERMANN
•	 Diane WILKINSON
•	 Peggy YU

It was noted;
(i) 	 that the Board-Elect shall consider the appointment of an additional 			 
	 Committee for 2023/2024 and appoint Peter KINDRED as Director to that 		
	 Committee.
(ii)	 That the Board-Elect shall meet early in 2023 to determine the allocation 		
	 of the Club Committees for 2023/2024 to each Director-Elect.

2.	 Director’s 2022/2023 – Mid Year Reports
Michael MacQuillan (Immediate Past President) gave a presentation report for the 
year 2021/2022. - Noted

Treasurer (John Hartley), International Director (Peter Timmermann), Community 
Service Director (Peter Lewis) and Youth Director (Richard Green) gave mid-year 
2022/2023 verbal reports on their respective Committees.- Noted
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3 	 Financial Accounts for 2021/2022
Due to the late receipt by the Treasurer of the Audited Financial Accounts for 
2021/2022, consideration of the Accounts was deferred to permit them to be 
considered by the Board at its meeting in early 2023, and then the submission of 
the Accounts and the Board’s recommendations thereon, to a Special General 
Meeting in 2023.
 
4	 Annual Membership Subscriptions for 2023/2024
On the recommendation of the Treasurer, the membership subscription for 
2023/2024 was set at $350.00, payable $175.00 half-yearly.

5	 Appointment of Auditor for 2022/2023
This matter was deferred for further discussion by the Treasurer, and report to a 
Special General Meeting in 2023.

6	 Honorary membership 
Honorary members of the Chatswood Roseville Rotary Club will be elected for a 
period of 12 months, and the membership of all elected honorary members will  be 
reviewed annually by the Board.

Above; Immediate Past President, 
Michael MacQuillan presenting his 
report for the 2021/2022 year

At left; President Norm Gibson 
conducting the AGM and election of 
Officers and Directors for 2023/2024
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YOUTH SERVICE DIRECTOR’S MID-YEAR REPORT
and SCHOOL PRESENTATIONS

The end  of the year is a very busy time of the year for youth activities.
For 2023; 
•	 Our club is sending Angela Jones to the National Science Forum and Justin du 

Pre le Roux to RYLA .
•	 We are sending two students from St Pius to RYPEN. 
•	 We might consider sending some pupils from Shore to winter RYPEN.
•	 We are also looking at  sending two teams to MUNA.
For all these activities the club pays half the cost.
(I hope that all members including Norm understand the short hand for the 
activities)

We have presented School awards to the followings students;
CASTLE COVE PUBLIC - YEAR 6		 Zara Zimmer
CHATSWOOD PUBLIC - YEAR 4		  Merrick Zhao
CROMEHURST  - YEAR 12			   Pulasthi Dissanayake (Photo’s below)
KILLARA HIGH  - YEAR 10			   Zelang Wang
KILLARNEY HEIGHTS  -YEAR 12		 Leo Bassi
ROSEVILLE COLLEGE - YEAR 12	 Claudia Haid
ROSEVILLE COLLEGE - YEAR 6		  Sophie Mahendran
ROSEVILLE PUBLIC - YEAR 6		  Oliver Mitchell
TRANGIE PUBLIC  - YEAR 12		  Alexi Everett
The awards were presented by Tony Basten, Norm Gibson, John Hartley and 
myself.

I would like to thank all the members involved, the teachers at the schools and 
Janette Kay for their assistance.
Richard Green
Youth Service Director
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LIBERTY OF BEING THE BULLETIN EDITOR

 
REGIONALISATION PROJECT - UPDATE

After the Regionalisation Pilot vote in September, we 
announced that 90% of clubs voted yes to proceed 
with the pilot and 20 of 21 districts met the two thirds 
of clubs voting Yes threshold. The 21st district had a 
simple majority in favour but not the two thirds majority.

The results were reported to the Rotary International 
Board and it was approved that we proceed with 20 
districts. We will continue to work with the last district 
during this period and give them the opportunity to 
have another vote at a later time.
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The last several years have been focused on planning 
but fast forward to now and we are into the pilot 
implementation phase.  Since we last communicated 
with Zone 8 members: 
1.	 We established a task force to carry us in to 
the next phase. Past District Governor and Past 
Coordinator Tim Moore is the Implementation Task 
Force leader and his team is currently being resourced 
based on appropriate skills in responses to calls for 
volunteers.  
 
2.	 We have held new information sessions where you 
heard from Co Chairs PDG Ingrid Waugh and PDG 
Peter Frueh on the progress made in the design and 
consultation of the Pilot. 
 
3.	 We have documented our progress and mapped 
out a draft timeline.  

4.	 We also plan to present the pilot cost estimate 
to the Rotary International Board in April 2023. 
The time frame has been extended to allow more 
extensive consultation on the implementation plan and 
associated costs that are being developed. 
 
Throughout the new year you can expect regular 
communications and opportunities to get involved, 
so please keep a look out for emails from the 
team. For now, we encourage you to please 
have your say and be kept up to date by visiting 
creatingtomorrowrotary.org ,or email us at 
rotaryregionalpilot@gmail.com

If you’d like to volunteer to be part of one of a working 
group, the Implementation Task Force or Monitoring 
and Evaluation team, please use the nomination form.

Sincerely,
Regionalisation Pilot Project Team
Co-chairs Ingrid Waugh (NZ/Oceania) and Peter Frueh 
(Australia)
 

12



Rotary Club of Chatswood Roseville Bulletin

MESSAGE FROM HARBOUR TO HAWKESBURY LIFELINE

Thank you all for your help with our 2022 Christmas Hamper Project. Offering 
your time to deliver our hampers helps  provide much needed joy to families and 
individuals within our local community.

The Christmas Hamper Project is coordinated by a small group of volunteers who 
devote an enormous amount of effort, energy and commitment to make Christmas 
a little brighter for people who are struggling, especially during what can be a 
particularly difficult time of year for many. These hampers not only ease some of 
the financial and emotional stress experienced during the festive season, they 
also remind recipients that they are part of a supportive community that cares 
about them. 

On behalf of everyone at Lifeline H2H, thank you again for your participation 
in this important project. Kindness such as yours has made a real difference to 
vulnerable people over Christmas, and for this we are immensely grateful. 

Wishing you and your families a very happy Christmas and a prosperous new 
year.

Kind regards,

Katie

Katie Breatnach
Office Manager
Lifeline Harbour to Hawkesbury
4 Park Ave, Gordon NSW 2072
T (02) 9498 8805     F (02) 9184 3383
www.lifelineh2h.org.au 
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DISTRICT 9685 CONFERENCE - COWRA

From Friday 17th to Sunday 19 March 
2023.
Scan the QR Code below for more 
information about the Conference
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CLUB ADMINISTRATION and SERVICE	 
	       Director; PP Neil Howie
	 Club Service Officer; Wayne Kearns
	 Programs;  PP Neil Howie

COMMUNITY SERVICE

               Director PP Peter Lewis; Megan Evans
	 Graffiti Removal; PP Peter Lefmann, PP Peter Lewis
	 Liaison with Willoughby City Council; Bruce Carfrae
	 Clean Up Australia; PP Peter Lewis  

INTERNATIONAL SERVICE - Director; PP Peter Timmermann 

MEMBERSHIP - Director;  PDG Greg Muldoon

PUBLIC RELATIONS - Director;  PP Michael MacQuillan

ROTARY FOUNDATION 

               Director; PP Nick Dorsch;  Elizabeth Huh, PP Peter Kindred
	 Sustainable Communities in Sri Lanka; PP Peter Kindred
	 Golden Needle Project; Ian Garrard, PP Peter Kindred PP Nick Dorsch

VOCATIONAL SERVICE  	

	 Director: PP Peggy Yu; PP Brian Townsend, Avis Manoukian

YOUTH SERVICE	

	 Director: PP Richard Green;
	 Bob Mugden School Speaking/Essay Competition; PP Richard Green
	 Gordon Waterhouse Memorial Musical Scholarship; PP Noel Cislowski

SERGEANT AT ARMS 

              Ian Garrard, Wayne Kearns, Sue Ward 

FUNDRAISING

	 Bunnings BBQ’s; PP Peter Lefmann, PP John Hartley

Committees and Activities Positions
2022-2023
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WELFARE OFFICER 							     
                    Diana Wilkinson.

SOCIAL COMMITTEE

                    Sue Ward, PP Peter McKeown, Allan Farrar

ATTENDANCE OFFICERS 

                     PP John Hartley, Avis Manoukian.
		     RSVP System ; PP David Williams

BULLETIN EDITORS

                     PP Ross Symons, PDG Greg Muldoon, 

RISK MANAGEMENT and INSURANCE 

                   Allan Farrar

WEBSITE, CLUBRUNNER and COMMUNICATIONS 
 		
		  PP Michael MacQuillan, PP David Williams

SPECIFIC POSITIONS AND ROLES.

WORKING WITH CHILDREN	 PP Peter Lefmann

TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE	 PP Ian Robertson, PP David Williams

TREE OF JOY	 PP Peter Timmermann, Bruce Carfrae
		  Lloyd Lucas (Hon.)

DANCE TO THE 9s	 PP Tony Basten

CHATSWOOD STREET FAIR	 Andre Hariman, PP Peter Timmermann, 	
			   PDG Greg Muldoon

SPECIAL EVENTS COORDINATOR	 Andre Hariman

ROSEVILLE PUBLIC SCHOOL
FATHER’S DAY BREAKFAST BBQ	 PP Peter Lewis, PP John Hartley

PUBLIC OFFICER (SECRETARY)           PP Arthur Marshall
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THE BACK PAGE
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Left;
Willoughby Fire Brigade,
Laurel Street,
Willoughby 1905

Had 6 Volunteers

Left;
Old Roseville Baths at Echo 
Point. Complete with diving 
tower.

Right;

Chatswood Railway 
Station, 1910.
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MAJOR SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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                                                                  A PEOPLE-FIRST PHILOSOPHY 

Residences 
128 Beaconsfield Road, 
Chatswood NSW 2067 

 
Display Suite 

108 Alexander Street, 
Crows Nest NSW 2065 

 
 

 

CHATSWOOD TO WELCOME $100m SUSTAINABLE 
RETIREMENT VILLAGE 

 
 

We recently welcomed our wider project team on Cammeraygal land for the official sod turning of the 
Newgreens Chatswood precinct. This partnership between Chatswood Golf Club, Watermark Living 

and Pariter will offer unrivalled golf course facilities, contemporary retirement residences and a wealth 
of entertainment and recreation spaces. 

With every apartment with Watermark Residences Chatswood being serviced by solar energy, we are 
particularly proud to be delivering a truly sustainable retirement community that will allow our 

residents the comfort of never receiving an electricity bill. 

Parkview Constructions has been nominated as head contractor to help deliver this landmark project 
in late 2024. 

We invite you to visit our display suite to view our available apartments. 

 
 

 
 

watermarkresidences.com.au 
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INTERNATIONAL CARGO EXPRESS

COMPLIMENTARY STORAGE OF OUR GRAFFITI TRAILER

COMMUNITY SUPPORTER AND SPONSOR OF OUR BUNNINGS BBQ’S 

 

COMPLIMENTARY BROCHURE AND PROMOTIONAL PRINTING
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ABOUT ROTARY
The world’s first service club, the Rotary Club of Chicago, 
Illinois, USA, was formed on 23 February 1905 by Paul Harris.

Rotary is a worldwide organisation of business and 
professional leaders that provides humanitarian service, 
encourages high ethical standards in all vocations, 
and helps build goodwill and peace in the world. More 
than 1.2 million Rotarians belong to over 35,000 Clubs 
in 210 countries and geographical areas. Rotary Club 

membership represents a cross-section of the community’s business and 
professional men and women. The world’s Rotary Clubs meet regularly and 
are non-political, non-religious, and open to all cultures, races, and creeds.

The Rotary motto is Service Above Self.

Paul Harris

PAST PRESIDENTS
2020-21	 David Brand/Peter Kindred
2021-22	 Michael MacQuillan



OBJECT OF ROTARY
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service 
as a basis of worthy enterprise and, in particular, to encourage 
and foster:

FIRST. 	 The development of acquaintance as an opportunity 
for service;

SECOND. 	 High ethical standards in business and professions, 
the recognition of the worthiness of all useful 
occupations, and the dignifying of each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an opportunity to serve society;

THIRD. 	 The application of the ideal of service in each 
Rotarian’s personal, business, and community life;

FOURTH. 	 The advancement of international understanding, 
goodwill, and peace through a world fellowship of 
business and professional persons united in the ideal 
of service.

ROTARY THANKS
For the community, friendship, and 
the opportunity to serve through Rotary, 
we give thanks.

ADVANCE AUSTRALIA FAIR
Australians all, let us rejoice,
For we are one and free,
We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil
Our home is girt by sea;
Our land abounds in nature’s gifts
Of beauty rich and rare;
In history’s page, let every stage
Advance Australia Fair.
In joyful strains then let us sing
Advance Australia Fair.

THE FOUR-WAY TEST
1. Is it the TRUTH?

2. Is it FAIR to all concerned?

3. Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

4. Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?


